NRCA – R-DOGS STARTUP
To the founders of R-Dogs:

The North Rosslyn Civic Association (NRCA) Board of Directors (Board) agreed at its March 3, 2019 Board meeting that:
1. The concept of a Dog Park/Dog Run in the North Rosslyn area is worth further discussion

2. The organization calling itself R-Dogs is in its formative stage and needs to grow to the point where it has immediate and, if possible, long-term committed funding, named officers, by-laws, and members, and is thus long-term sustainable 
3. R-Dogs should at the appropriate time develop an application to Arlington County for a Dog Park/Dog Run that meets County standards 

4. R-Dogs should send the application first to NRCA 

5. NRCA should then poll the community as to whether the proposed actions in the application deserve NRCA sponsorship, recognizing that sponsorship carries continued obligations, and that sponsorship by a local civic association is important in the County’s decision
6. The NRCA Board should then decide whether to serve as the sponsor of the proposed Dog Park/Dog Run or let R-Dogs be the sponsor.

One of R-Dogs’ creators has suggested that NRCA should open a separate R-Dogs bank account in NRCA’s name, accept deposits, make investments, and pay bills. The NRCA Board therefor sent emails to its members, asking whether NRCA should do so.  Of the 7 NRCA Board members, two voted yes, one maybe (if the funds can be segregated, which they likely can), and 4 voted no.

Based on this result, the NRCA Board of Directors concludes that R-Dogs should develop its own system of handling money and pledges received.  Any R-Dogs bank account, investment of funds, or other activity should not bear the name of the North Rosslyn Civic Association unless approved in writing by the North Rosslyn Civic Association Board of Directors. The NRCA Board believes R-Dogs should stand on its own until NRCA makes a sponsorship decision. 
With that said, NRCA encourages all residents to get active in our community. Supporting (or not supporting) a Dog Park/Run is no exception. NRCA members and Officers should support or not support R-Dogs personally as they wish.

John Hummel

President, North Rosslyn Civic Association
